
Lloydminster Public School Division
School Community Council
Meeting Minutes

School: Jack Kemp Community School Meeting Date: April 16 2014

Total Number of Persons in Attendance:_ Next Meeting Date: May 21 2014

Prese Abse
nt nt

Principal: Mrs. ]osie Gordon *

Vice Principal: Mrs. Tracy Rideout
Brace
cs Coordinator: Ms. ValWriaht *

CS EA: Mrs. Barrie Hauqen *

SCC Chairperson: Mrs. Shelly Welz
SCC Vice Chair: Mrs. Stephanie
Gaviçjan
5CC SectetarylTreasurer: Mrs. *

Linda Wallis

Others in attendance were:
Tammy, Arnie, Candance and Kevein

Meeting Minutes

1. Meeting was called to order at Linda called the meeting to
order at 11:55

2. Minutes of Last Meeting Read Minutes were reviewed and
Canadance totally accepted them.

3. Business Arising From the Minutes (old Business)

- School Start - we need volunteers for sorting the supplies when
they come in.



- Attendance - Mrs Gordon and staff members will come up with a
monthly approved attendance report. The 8CC will provide
food prizes to the classrooms on a monthly basis, teachers will
recogize individual students. The SCC will purchase 10 alarm
clocks to be given to the students as the staff deems
necessary. The SCC will give a cushion fund of $250.00 as an
internal transfer to the school generated fund.

- Just a Bear Books - we are still looking into bags and or
wrapping them.

4. Treasure’s report: $3692.30

5. Principal’s Report - The following PR was gone over and
discussed

6. Community School Coordinator Report: Sadly we did not get to
go over Barrie and Val’s report as we ran out of time. I have
included it in our minutes as we had copies and hopfully
everyone read them on their own.

7. New Business
-
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8. Next Meeting Date

-May 21- 11:45 with elections held after in the Library

9. Adjournment

- Linda adjorned the meeting at 12:41
-Candance ok’ed it



Principal’s Report

SCC Meeting Jack Kemp Community School
April 16, 2014

• Wonderful job 5CC for a successful fundraiser and many great initiatives at our school.
• Track and Field Date set for Friday, May 30th with rain-out day being Monday, June 2nd.

• Boys’ Empowerment Group Gr. 4-6 being held each Wednesday at noon until June. Thank you
to the Lloydminster Sexual Assault and Information Centre for leading this.
Topics: ‘Boy Code’, self-esteem, healthy relationships, etc.

• Drama Night this evening at 6:30 p.m.

• Character Assembly Thursday, April 17th at 10:30 a.m. Also Beach Dress-up Day.
• May 9th City-wide Safety Patrol Lunch.

• Improved Attendance Record Follow-up
- Teachers would support a class reward each month for overall improved class attendance

(this would be calculated factoring out unique situations...e.g. a student being out of the
country).

- Teachers would also support individual recognition for students with improved attendance
and/or fewer lates. The consensus is that this should be recognized on an individual basis
considering the student’s individual situation and to determine an appropriate reward. The
celebration might be something like special baking time.

- For those students who may benefit, teachers would support having a supply of inexpensive
alarm clocks. Teachers and administration would decide on a case-by-case basis who would
benefit.

- Overall, the SCC could support this initiative by setting aside a small budget for the purchase
of rewards such as baking supplies and books, as well as purchasing a supply of alarm clocks
(perhaps 10 to start)
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Community School Coordinator Report- SCC Meeting April 16, 2014

• Family Pot luck March 26th, we had six Jack Kemp families in attendance.
Always nice to share a meal with everyone.

• Nutritional snacks were prepared and delivered through-out the month.
Many students with nutritional lunches enjoyed receiving free books each
week.

• In Motion concluded March 27th with many Jack Kemp students
participating

• Youth night concluded April 10th and was very well attended by most
students and their families. I am very grateful for the support and
supervision provided by Ms. Goulding, Mrs. Haugen, and Mrs. Chaisson, to
help make this a successful program for Jack Kemp students. Thank-you.

• Kids in the Kitchen running Mondays and Fridays for Grades 5 and 6 were
well attended. Mrs. Haugen had organized many delicious recipes for their
enjoyment.

• Cultural Club running on Tuesdays for Grade is has begun with our
committed volunteers from Grades 5 and 6 always ready to give a hand
when needed.

• Midwest Triple P Parenting had four parents attending this session. It is
encouraging to see that new sessions will continue in May for this group at
Midwest Family Connections

• SCC Family Ham and turkey was very well supported by Jack Kemp
Community. Thank-you 5CC for your all your hard work and terrific support!

• Big Brothers Big Sisters awards for completing Wii fundraiser were
delivered to the 2nd place winners, Miss Rugland’s class received ice cream
sundaes. 3rd Place winners, Mrs.Gareau,Ms.Trotchie, Ms.Perry classes all
received one free hot lunch first week of April. Ms. Nordby’s class will be
attending Glow bowling May 1st We would like to acknowledge Border
Bowling for supplying free bowling for 12 students in support of our
fund raiser.

• Boys Empowerment group began April 9th snacks and juice boxes are
supplied
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• Drama group wrap up party supplied with juice boxes and snacks
• Fun Run $275.00 donation for Jack Kemp logo to be present on t-shirts this

year. This year’s theme is colour, where participants will be splattered with
paint along their route. Loads of family activities fill the day at Bud Miller
Park.


